

# **MANCHESTER**

Principal's Report

Mrs. Addink

President Shelli Klemke shelli@klemkerealestate.com **Month** February

Date 02.03.2020 **VP** Sarah Freeland sarahfreeland@hotmail.com

**Time** 6:30 pm Treasurer Mary Metchske mebeling@hotmail.com

**Location** Manchester Media Center Secretary Amy Ruhlman amyruhlman8@gmail.com

Called by Vice President Sarah Freeland Communications Kolleen Benjamin kolleenbenjamin@gmail.com

**Topic Presenter** Welcome & Introductions Sarah Freeland **Kindergarten Teachers Presentations** Team **Committee Chair Reports** Sarah & Chairs Lancer Hockey Event • Family Night Dinners • Conference Dinners Valentine's Day Class Parties Walking Path Fundraising Mrs. Addink & Committee

### Minutes:

# Kindergarten Teachers -

Thank you for I LOVE Public Schools Day!

Kindergarten Roundup was a success and saw approximately 80 potential Kindergartners for the 2020-2021 school year.

This is the first year the kindergarten students are taking MAP Tests on iPads. It's been going well thus far and great to have an extra data point.

Eggs for the Life Cycle project arrive this week and they will be anxiously awaiting the hatching of baby chicks to learn more about the animal life cycle.

#### **Committee Chairs -**

Family Event / Dinner Nights – The Lancer Hockey Game sold approximately 78 tickets and generated \$308 for Manchester. Thanks to all who attended! It was a FUN Night!

The next Family Dinner Night is Wednesday, February 5<sup>th</sup> at The Good Life. Eat In AND Take-Out available. Just mention you are from Manchester.

Runza Family Dinncer Night is March 10<sup>th</sup>! Eat In AND Drive-Thru. Remember to memntion you are ordering on behalf of Manchester.

Conference Dinners – Sign-Up Genius is coming out via the weekly newsletter soon. Donations will be needed for Soup Night and Pizza Night for our Staff and Teachers to enjoy dinner during the two evenings of Parent Teach Conferences. Remember that Pic-A-Time is open and ready to schedule conferences for another 100% attendance!

Valentine's Day Parties – Make sure to Pre-Register via links on the weekly newsletter or Mrs. Addink's monthly newsletter.

Spirit Wear – If you placed an order, you should have received. If not, please let the office know. Sarah Freeland and Melanie Krings also have additional merchandise available \$36 t-shirts, \$35 beanies, \$25 bags.

Staff Appreciation Week – March  $2^{nd}$  –  $6^{th}$ . This year's theme is WILD WEST! Information will be coming home in Friday Folders and be available in the weekly newsletter. Sign-Up Genius will also be coming out in the weekly newsletter soon!

## **Walking Path Fundraising**



GOAL – Area for students to walk/run away from high traffic areas that is a continuous track

WHY - Line of sight, Walking Club, PE, Fun Day, Color Run/Walk-A-Thon

There are potentially two phases 1 = connect the main sidewalk to the path sidewalk 2 = widen the existing sidewalk

Fundraising Ideas were discussed: Golf Tournament, Reception Dinner, SID/EAA/City Parks & Rec to contribute, potentially HOA if they have funds to spend prior to annexation, PayPal fundraising link that can be shared on social media. Please feel free to share other ideas you may have!

# Principal Report -

Mrs. Addink presented the Manchester SIP Action Plan (School Improvement). An external team will be visiting March 3<sup>rd</sup>, and we are looking for parents who would like to be interviewed about their experiences surrounding Manchester. Please let the office know if you are interested and willing.

Thank you for all that you do to make Manchester an incredible community! Please join us for the next PTO Meeting Monday, March 2<sup>nd</sup> at 6:30 in the Manchester Media Center.